

Buncombe County Board of Commissioners

Request for Board Action

Meeting Date: August 20, 2024

New Business

Department: Presenter(s):

Sheriff's Office Lynn Smith, Sheriff's Office

Contact(s):

Lynn Smith, Sheriff's Office

Subject: Grant Award: DWI Task Force FY2025

Brief Summary:

Buncombe County Sheriff's Office request for FY25 DWI Task Force Funding from NC Governor's Highway Safety Program was approved. This is Year 5 of BCSO receiving the funding for DWI Task Force existing positions, with increasing county match each year. The DWI Task Force Grant provides \$75,082 of funding, (25% of eligible salaries and benefits). The county match for Year 5 is \$225,247, (75% of eligible salaries and benefits). The required county match has been budgeted for FY25. The Sheriff's Office may continue to apply for the funding which is to remain at 25%. The attached Resolution and Agreement of Conditions are the first of two steps in this grant award process.

Recommended Motion & Requested Action:

Approve Resolution and Agreement of Conditions

County Manager's Comments & Recommendation:

County Manager recommends as presented